




The 2019/20 bushfires resulted from unprecedented, catastrophic fire conditions and I support the Bush Fire 
Inquiry. 

However, I am concerned that the Inquiry may seek to increase tree removal and vegetation cleared under the 
existing 10/50 rule.  This rule should be subject to a separate independent Inquiry and not altered as a knee-jerk 
reaction to the recent bushfires. 

The 10/50 rule was introduced to allow landowners to protect their property from bushfires, but has been abused by 
many to clear trees simply to improve views and allow further development on their land.   There has been a 
significant reduction in our tree canopy since this rule was introduced. 

Allowing landowners to clear land on all sides of a property is unnecessary; the same protection from bushfires can 
be achieved by clearing on the ‘hazard’ side only.   

The mapping tool should be used as a guide only, and all properties should be assessed by an expert authorised 
by RFS before any tree clearing is allowed. 

 



  Note that the 10/50 rule as set out in the Rural Fires Act 1997 has been widely misused and resulted in clearing of 
trees and native vegetation for non-fire related purposes, including to allow development, reduce leaf-fall and 

improve access to views  




